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ADVISORY NOTICE 
Important Notice to All Manufacturers, Suppliers and Users of Rust Preventative Coatings 

Sold in Small Containers: 

Administrative Correction to the Sell-Through Provision in SCAQMD Rule 1113 – 

Architectural Coatings 
 

The South Coast Air Quality Management District (SCAQMD) has been made aware of an 

inadvertent error in Rule 1113(c)(4)(B), as published for the February 5, 2016 amendment, 

pertaining to the Sell-Through Provision for rust preventative coatings sold in a one-liter or smaller 

container that has a VOC content above the applicable limit specified in the Table of Standards 1.   

After careful review of the February 5, 2016 hearing video, the District has determined that the 

SCAQMD Governing Board had approved a limited sell-through provision for rust-preventative 

coatings sold in small containers.  To conform with the SCAQMD Governing Board’s approval, 

the SCAQMD has corrected the text of the Sell-Through Provision in Rule 1113. Rule 

1113(c)(4)(B) is now published as follows (administrative correction in bold text): “Any coating 

sold in a one-liter or smaller container that has a VOC content above the applicable limit specified 

in the Table of Standards 1 for that coating, which is manufactured prior to the effective date of 

the elimination or restriction of the small container exemption listed in subparagraph (f)(1)(B) 

through (f)(1)(F), may be sold, supplied, offered for sale, or applied for up to two years after the 

specified date.” 

Comments or questions regarding Rule 1113 should be directed to areasources@aqmd.gov or call 

the Area Sources team at 909-396-2390. 
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